
Briscoe County Farm 
Tour Slated Friday

¡Briscoe County Farm Tour will 
be Friday, September 18, 1981. 
Registration will begin at 9:30 
a.m. at the courthouse in Silver- 
ton. The tour will leave the 
courthouse at 10:00 a.m.

Cotton Varieties, Use of Ten- 
sionmeters, Mesquite Control, 
Beef Cattle - Crossbreeding, 
Lambing Barn, Parallel Terraces, 
Irrigation Well Testing, Weed 
Control, and Insect Damage will 
be stops made on the tour.

Dr. James Supak, Area Agron
omist - Cotton, Dr. James Leser, 
Area Entomologist, and Dr. Kir
by Huffman, Area Agronomist, 
will be present for the tour.

SCHEDULE
9:30 a.m. __________Registration

10:00 a.m. ___Leave for Calvin
Shelton’s

12:00 noon to 1:00 p.m. — Lunch
1:30 p .m .____Quitaque—Meet

at Joe Edd Helms House 
(two miles east of Quitaque, 
then south on Highway 599 

for six miles)
The Farm Tour is co-sponsored 

by the Texas Agricultural Ex
tension Service, Soil Conserva
tion Service, Agricultural Stabil
ization & Conservation Service, 
Seed Companies, Farmers, Bris
coe County Crop and Livestock 
Committee, and Briscoe County 
Commissioners’ Court.

Everyone is invited to attend 
regardless of socio-economic lev
el, race, color, sex, religion or 
national origin.

Estate Planning 
Program Is Modnay

The public is invited to attend 
a county-wide program on Es
tate Planning at 7:30 p.m. at the 
First State Bank in Silverton 
Monday, September 21.

Marvin Sartin, Extension ec
onomist from Lubbock, will dis
cuss the importance of making 
a will, Texas laws on wills and 
estate taxes, and ways of plan
ning to avoid excessive estate 
taxes.

New7 estate laws will go into 
effect after October 1, nécessitat- 
ting that families revise their 
wills and estate plans.

Family management specialist 
Bonnie Piemot from College 
Station will show families what 
family records and papers need 
to be kept and where they 
should be kept, as well as the 
importance of making a house
hold inventory.

A booklet, “ Setting Your 
Household in Order,”  will be giv
en to participants for family re
cord information.

Husbands and wives are urged 
to attend this informational pro
gram. There is no cost for the 
program or materials.

Educational programs of the 
Texas Agricultural Extension 
Service serve people of all ages 
regardless of socio-economic lev
el, race, color, sex, religion, or 
national origin.

Mrs, Babb Buried 
Friday Afternoon

Graveside rites for Mrs. Wini
fred Babb, 93, were conducted at 
2:00 p.m. Friday in Llano Ceme
tery at Amarillo with N. S. 
Griggs & Sons in charge of ar
rangements and burial.

Mrs. Babb was bom  in Athens, 
Tennessee, and moved to Amar
illo 50 years ago. She was a 
member o f the First Presbyter
ian Church and was past matron 
of the Order of the Eastern Star. 
She was a member of the Amar
illo chapter of the Mothers-in- 
Law Club, the Garden Club and 
the Burlington Club. Her hus
band, George S. Babb, died in 
1964.

Survivors include two sons, 
Watrous Babb of Denver, Colo
rado and Newton Babb of Seal 
Beach, California; a brother, 
Clyde Hutsell of Silverton; a 
sister, Lula Smith of Byers, Col
orado; three grandchildren and 
three great-grandchildren.

The family requested memor
ials be made to the Presbyterian 
Children’s Home.

Mr. and Mrs. Odell Poole of 
Trinidad, Colorado, Doyle B. 
Poole of Loekney and Mr. and 
Mrs. Aubrey Rowell visited Dawn 
Jasper Saturday.

Silverton: Home of Scenic Lake Mackenzie
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Owls Still Fighting 
The Old "Flu BugI I

Silverton’s Owls dropped a 
43-12 decision to the Ralls Jack- 
rabbits last Friday night. Flu 
broke out among the team mem
bers, and some were missing 
from every workout last week, 
according to Coach Joe Stubble
field. Ernest Rodriquez, Eber 
Gill and Gary Juarez, who is on 
a mission trip to Brazil from his

Young Farmers 
Elect New 
Officers Here

Silverton Young Farmers met 
on Thursday, September 10, at 
the Silverton High School Voca
tional Agriculture Department.

Highlighting t h e business 
meeting was the election of offi
cers for 1981-82. Newly-elected 
officers are Brad Ziegler, presi
dent; Ricky Hester, vice-presi
dent; Tobe Riddell, secretary- 
treasurer; Wayne Stephens, re
porter; Calvin Shelton, radio-TV 
publicity, and Wayland Fitzger
ald, chaplain.

Members discussed the work 
nights being held this week at 
the Silverton Elementary School 
playground. The merry-go-round 
was set up and tires were buried, 
with the help of Harvey MeJim- 
sey. ’

Tobe Riddell reported on the 
Area I Young Farmer Conven
tion held in Amarillo. The Sil
verton club was recognized as 
having the most members pres
ent at the meeting. Those attend
ing were Brad Ziegler, Bill Reid, 
Calvin Shelton, Clinton Dicker- 
son, Tobe Riddell, Donnie Per
kins, George Martin, G. W. Chap
pell and Wayne Stephens.

The possibility of having a 
community building was discus
sed. Members will discuss this 
further at the next meeting.

The August rodeo and expense 
were discussed.

Members attending the meet
ing were Brad Ziegler, Bill Reid, 
Wayland Fitzgerald, Tobe Rid
dell, Jeff Jones, Calvin Shelton, 
Clinton Dickerson, G. W. Chap
pell, Donnie Perkins, Rick Hes
ter, Wayne Stephens and the 
club advisor, George Martin.

COOKBOOKS A V A ILA BLE  
FEW  MORE DAYS

The Extension Office will 
have the microwave cookbooks 
for a few more days. If you 
would like to look at them and 
order any, come by the Exten
sion office as soon as possible.

Another new book is available 
in the series on “Holidays & 
Parties”  with the microwave, but 
it will not be sent to the Exten
sion office.

Seedling Are 
Available Now

Windbreak seedling applica
tions for spring 1982 are at the 
Briscoe County Extension Office 
according to County Extension 
Agent Earnest C. Kiker.

Texas Forest Service, a part of 
Texas A&M University System, 
has recently mailed applications 
that are available at your Coun
ty Extension Office. According 
to Kiker, you my pick up the 
applications at your convenience.

Reminder: Office secretary
Carolyn Reagan works in the Ex
tension office in the mornings 
and in the County Judge’s office 
in the afternoons. If you call 
during the afternoons and are 
unable to reach either agent, 
then Carolyn will be glad to take 
your message at the Judge’s of
fice, 823-2383.

church, were missing from the 
lineup Friday night, and Michael 
Hill and others were playing 
while sick.

Craig Patton received a severe
ly bruised elbow during the 
game, and it was still giving him 
trouble early this week. Players 
were still missing workout with 
the flu this week, also.

Best grading lineman was Eric 
Patton with 78%. Best grading 
back was Shane Reagan with
64%. Jim Estes led the tackling 
with 20 to his credit. Reagan 
had 113 yards passing and 64 
yards rushing to be the Owls’ 
leading offensive player.

The Owls played the ’Rabbits 
to a scoreless first quarter, but 
saw Ralls pile up 24 points in 
the second period. The ’Rabbits 
added 13 points in the third
frame and six more in the final 
stanza.

Silverton scored in the fourth 
quarter on passes of 67 and 19 
yards from Reagan to Casey 
Bean. Both PAT kicks failed.

Ralls led in all departments, 
with 22 first downs as compared 
with six for the Owls; a total of
fense of 387 yards as compared 
with 112 yards for Silverton.
Ralls lost two fumbles and inter
cepted two passes.

The Owls will host Mc
Lean Friday night. Game time is 
8:00 p.m.

Silverton Senior Citizens will 
elect officers during their regu
lar monthly business meeting 
Friday.

September 18 is also the date 
for their monthly luncheon, and 
hostesses for the luncheon will 
be the Silverton Church of Christ 
ladies.

Mrs. Mary M, Floyd 
Buried Here

Gravside services for Mrs. 
Mary Myrtle Floyd, 81, were con
ducted at 2:00 p.m. Saturday, 
September 5, in the Silverton 
Cemetery. Funeral services had 
been conducted that morning at 
the Pleasant Valley Christian 
Church.

N. S. ¡Griggs & Sons of Amar
illo was in charge ¡of arrange
ments and burial.

Mrs. Floyd, who had made her 
home at 7609 Poppin in Amar
illo, died Thursday, September 3.

Born in Pilot Point, she moved 
to Amarillo six years ago. ¡She 
was a member of San Jacinto 
Baptist Church.

¡Survivors include four sons, 
Herman A. Floyd of Shawnee, 
Oklahoma, John R. Floyd o f Cave 
Junction, Oregon, Donald G. 
Floyd o f Taylor, Michigan and 
Kenneth O. Floyd of Amarillo; 
a daughter, Mrs. J. P. Whitaker 
o f Broken Arrow, Oklahoma; 
two brothers, Homer Ragan o f 
Vacaville, California and Earl 
Ragan of Vian, Oklahoma; three 
sisters, Mrs. Ola Young of Floy- 
dada, Mrs. Lola Hale of Midland 
and Mrs. Lois Northington of 
Stockton, California; 10 grand
children and 11 great-grandchild
ren.

Mrs. Floyd was the aunt o f 
Mrs. Seymour (Ruby) Brannon of 
Silverton.

Mr. and Mrs. Gene Vaughan 
and Mr. and Mrs. Berton Hughes 
visited from Thursday until Sat
urday in the home of Grace and 
Berton’s sister, Mrs. Nadean 
Hohensee in Lamar, Colorado.

With Taxpayers Today

BOBBY K E Y

☆  ☆  ☆

Special Meetings 
To Be Held Here

Special meetings will be con
ducted by the Silverton Church 
o f Christ ¡September 20-25 with 
Evangelist Bobby Key of Miami, 
Oklahoma as speaker.

On Sunday Key will speak at 
9:00 a.m., 10:00 a.m. and 6:00 
p.m. There will be a noon bas
ket lunch served in the annex.

All weekday evening services 
will begin at 7:30 o’clock. Mor
ning services are slated at 7:00 
o’clock except Wednesday morn
ing when ladies’ class will be 
held at 9:30, followed by a lun
cheon in the annex. Men’s break
fast is planned Thursday morn
ing at 7:00 o ’clock.

Bobby Key was born in Shack
elford County, Texas. He and his 
wife, Wyvonne, have three chil
dren. A son-in-law and their eld
est son are gospel preachers.

Key is in his twenty-fifth year 
of work with the church in Mi
ami. He serves as editor of a 
monthly publication, “Four Stat
es Gospel News,” which is in its 
twentieth year. He appears week
ly on “What Does the Bible 
Say?” a question/answer tele
cast aired over KTVJ, Joplin, 
Missouri. He has preached wide
ly in the United States and Can
ada.

The public is cordially invited 
to all services. Bible questions 
are invited. Free transportation 
is available. Simply phone 823- 
2060.

Work Nights Held 
At School 
Playground

September 8-9-10, the Silver- 
ton Young Farmers held work 
nights at the Silverton Elemen
tary School playground.

Members worked on the mer
ry-go-round, putting it back to
gether, and with the help of 
Harvey McJimsey, buried sever
al more tires for the children 
to play on.

Those helping at the work 
nights were George Martin, Bill 
Reid, Brad Ziegler, Donnie Per
kins, Tobe Riddell, Wayne Ste
phens and Calvin Shelton.

Mrs. Fred Minyard entered Ni
chols Hospital in Plainview on 
Thursday of last week and un
derwent major surgery there Fri
day morning. Katrice and Anth
ony Minyard stayed with Mr. and 
Mrs. Rick Minyard while both 
their parents were in Plainview.

Mr. and Mrs. Fred Strange 
were at the bedside of her bro
ther-in-law at Methodist Hospital 
in Lubbock Friday afternoon. He 
underwent surgery that after
noon.

Employees of Jim McMorries 
& Company are meeting with 
taxpayers today and tomorrow, 
September 17-18, at the City Hall 
in Silverton to discuss values 
that have been placed on prop
erty located in Briscoe County. 
If a taxpayer feels bis value is 
too high, this is his opportunity

Cogdill Named 
FFA Star 
Chapter Farmer

Rank Cogdell, 16-year-old son 
o f Mr. and Mrs. Billy Cogdell, 
was recently named Star Chapter 
Farmer of the Silverton chapter 
of Future Farmers ¡of America, 
and placed second in the Plain- 
view District competition.

Cogdell was bom  and reared 
on a top-notch beef cattle and 
quarter horse ranch north of Sil
verton along the breaks o f the 
caproek. His supervised farming 
program consists of breeding 
beef cattle, breeding quarter ¡hor
ses, and raising and training top 
cutting horses in the nation.

Gearing-up for a career in the 
production of top quality beef, 
Cogdell was this year named 
winner o f the Silverton chapter’s 
Beef Production Proficiency A- 
ward. Cogdell placed second in 
district competition.

For Cogdell, winning these 
awards is the result of two 
years of work in the vocational 
agricultural program and at 
home with his various enterpris
es

All FFA members who have 
supervised agricultural occupa
tional experience programs in 
the area of beef production are 
eligible to apply for the Beef 
Production Proficiency Award. 
Requirements at the chapter le
vel include maintenance of a 
complete set of records includ
ing income and expenses, an in
ventory of beef and related 
equipment owned by the student, 
a financial statement and a good 
knowledge o f successful beef 
production techniques.

Cogdell has been the Silverton 
FFA Star Greenhand and winner 
of the local Horse Proficiency 
Award. His work with beef cattle 
and quarter horses has won him 
many top honors locally and 
statewide. His registered quar
ter horses along with his train
ing for cutting and working cat
tle have placed him in the top 
rank among other national 
breeders.

Held Tuesday
Sixty-six pints of blood were 

donated by Silverton residents 
Tuesday when the Bloodmobile 
from Coffee Memorial Blood 
Center in Amarillo was here.

Appreciation is expressed to 
all the blood donors, the Silver- 
ton Young Farmers for setting 
up the tables at the City Hall, 
the L. O. A. Junior Study Ulub 
and Ruby Lee Kitchens for dona
ting cookies, and the City em
ployees.

to compare his property with si
milar property on the roll.

The Board of Review (formerly 
called Board of Equalization) 
will be in session from 9:00 a.m. 
until 4:00 p.m. Monday, Septem
ber 21, at the City Hall in Sil
verton. If, after meeting with 
the McMorries employees, the 
taxpayer still feels that his value 
is not fair and equitable with si
milar properties, he should meet 
with the Board of Review, ac
cording to L. B. Garvin, jr., Bris
coe County Appraisal Board 
Chairman.

New Arrivals
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Jones of 

Canyon are parents of a daught
er ¡born September 9 at North
west Texas Hospital in Amaril
lo. She weighed six pounds and 
twelve ounces, and has been na
med Chedly Diane.

Grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. 
Jeffe Jones of Canyon and Mr. 
and Mrs. Riley J. Ziegler.

Great-grandparents are Mrs. 
Charles Beckman of Umbarger, 
Mrs. J. A. Ziegler of Tulia, and 
O. L. Butcher of Bonham.

☆  ☆  ☆
Mr. and Mrs. Mike! Grady of 

Dumas are parents of a son, 
Michael Rhyan, born at 2:00 p.m. 
Sunday, September 13, at Dumas 
Memorial Hospital. He weighed 
seven pounds and ten ounces, 
and measured 20 inches in 
length.

Grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. 
Leo Fleming and Mr. and Mrs. 
Cletus Grady, all of Silverton.

Great-grandparents are Mrs. 
Ona Ranne of Mountain Home; 
Mr. and Mrs. L. E. Davis of Sil
verton.

Great-greaLgrandparents are 
Mrs. Stella Davis and Mr. and 
Mrs. J. D. Nance, also of Silver- 
ton.

Blood Drive Held

The Coffee Shop in Silverton 
is open under the new ownership 
o f Stan and Bud Couch and the 
management of Bud Couch. Open 
house will be held Friday, with 
free coffee to be served all day.

Fire Dept. Meets 
Here Tonight

Silverton Volunteer Fire De
partment will meet at 700 p.m. 
today (Thursday) at the fire sta
tion at City Hall.

Silverton Lions
Meet Today

Silverton Lions Club meets at 
12:00 noon today (Thursday) at 
The Coffee Shop.

A good meal and program are 
planned.

Teachers Having 
In-Service Training

Silverton School teachers will 
be having in-service training on 
Monday. Classes will be dismis
sed for the students.

Rock Creek Club 
Meets Tuesday

Rock Creek Quilting Club 
meets Tuesday afternoon, Sep
tember 22, in the home of Mrs. 
Edwin Dickerson.

Senior Citizens To
Have Garage Sale

Silverton Senior Citizens will 
have a garage sale September 
25-26 at the Senior ¡Citizens Cen
ter. Pies and cakes are to be 
brought on the 26th.

Mr. and Mrs. Charles ¡Sarchet 
spent the weekend visiting with 
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Sarchet and 
Brandon in Lubbock over the 
weekend.

Arts & Crafts Fair 
Planned In Tulia

The Tule Creek Arts & Crafts 
Fair will be held at the National 
Guard Armory in Tulia on Sat
urday and Sunday, September 26- 
27. Times are 10:00 a.m. to 7:00 
p.m. Saturday and 1:00 until 5:00 
p.m. Sunday.

Admission fee off $1.00 for ad
ults and 50c for children will be 
charged at the door. There will 
be 50 booths o f artists and 
craftsmen from various towns 
within a 300-mile radius of Tu
lia. Media will include pinecone 
owls, oil paintings, silk flower 
arrangements on weathered sha
dow boxes, watercolor paintings, 
crocheted items, wooden frames, 
metal art and a variety of items 
for fall and Christmas gifts.

☆  ☆  ☆

Tulia artists and craftsmen who Creek Arts 
will have booths at the Tule (from left

& Crafts Fair are 
to right) Arletus

Scroggins, Viola McCain and Ka
tharine Stephens.
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Computers Give 
New Dimmension to 
Farming, Ranching

Computers are no longer stran
gers to the agricultural industry. 
They offer a new dimension in 
farming and ranching that can 
help producers obtain more ac
curate information on which to 
base management decisions.

To give producers, agricultural 
leaders and others a better un
derstanding of the role of com
puters and their actual applica
tion, the Texas Agricultural Ex
tension Service, Texas A&M Uni
versity System, will be conduct
ing a special computer workshop 
September 23-24 at the Civic 
Center in Lubbock.

The workshop on “Computers 
in Farm and Ranch Manage
ment” is designed to provide an 
introduction to several different 
computer systems available to
day, points out Dr. Wayne Hay- 
enga, economist in management 
with the Extension Service.

“Participants will have an op
portunity to get some ‘actual’ ex
perience by operating several 
different computer programs,”  
says Hayenga. “Everyone attend
ing should have time to run a 
computer using his own farm or 
ranch data. This will be a true 
‘hands-on’ workshop.”

First day o f the workshop will 
feature discussions on various 
computer systems, their role in 
agriculture, how to select one, a- 
vailable programs, and farmer 
experiences with computers.

Four “work” sessions will 
round out the workshop the next 
morning. These will deal with 
micro farm accounting systems, 
livestock management decision 
aids, crop management decision 
aids, and financial projections 
and pricing aids.

Speakers and resource person
nel during the two-day workshop 
include Extension economists 
and several farmers and ranch
ers who will talk about how they 
use computers in their opera
tions.

Fresh Wheat 
Pasture And  

Feeder Cattle, 
Stock Field Cows
Have Some Good 

Young Keeper 
Cows and Pairs 

Can process them 
for you

call 806-995-2515 
Tommy Turner 

Tulia, Texas

Area 1 Officers 
Elected In 
Amarillo

Area I Young Farmers elected 
officers for the 1981-82 year at 
the recent convention held at 
the Amarillo Civic Center in Am
arillo.

Commercial exhibits will also 
be on hand.

As an indication of the inter
est in computers in agriculture, 
Hayenga notes that an earlier 
workshop in Corpus Christi at
tracted some 140 individuals 
from six states.

Registration information is a- 
vailable fro many County Exten
sion Agent or from Marvin Sar- 
tin, Texas A&M University Ag
ricultural Research and Exten
sion Center, Route 3, Box 213AA, 
Lubbock, Texas 79401.

Education Is A 
Lifelong Process

Education is a lifelong pro
cess. Rapid technological ad
vancements in this age have 
made this so. ,

'Possibly no one realizes this 
more than members of the 
Young Farmers of Texas organi
zation. Today there are over 150 
Young Farmer chapters operat
ing in Texas. The Young Farm
ers plan and carry out education
al activities designed to increase 
their efficiency and skill in the 
business of agriculture—produc
tion, management and market
ing. Though organized primarily 
for educational purposes, chap
ters participate also in many ci
vic and community service acti
vities. Rural leadership develop
ment and recreation are also im
portant parts of each chapter’s 
program. The vocational agricul
ture teacher in the public school 
serves as advisor to local chap
ters. In its many-phase program, 
planned annually on a 12-month 
basis, the Young Farmer chap
ter becomes an instrument for 
strengthening family ties and for 
making the rural area a better 
place in which to live.

The Young Farmer program 
had its origin in clubs formed 
by FFA alumni. These clubs met 
in 1954 and formed the State As
sociation of Young Farmers of 
Texas. Membership was opened 
up to anyone, ages 18-35, in far
ming, ranching, or other phases 
o f agriculture. There has been a 
gradual increase in the numbers 
of chapters and members since 
1954. Today there are over 3,500 
paid members in the 150 chap
ters making up the State Asso
ciation of Young Farmers of Tex
as. The Silverton Young Farmer 
chapter is proud to be one of the 
150 chapters.

The newly-elected officers are 
Ronald Groves, Hale Center, pre- 
then, Hale Center, treasurer; Bill 
Reid, Silverton, reporter; and 
serving as state officer for the 
next two years, Teddy Smithson, 
Diramiti.

Area I advisor is Jay Eudy, 
Plainview. Mr. Eudy is with the 
Texas Education Agency, spon
sor of the Young Farmers o f 
Texas.

sident; Ray Schlabs, Hereford, 
vice-president; Larry Robb, Na
zareth, secretary; Tommy Lou-

Casey Frizzell broke his leg in 
an accident Wednesday of last 
week. ,

Mrs. Charles Sarchet was at 
Methodist Hospital in Lubbock 
Friday afternoon with her sister- 
indaw, Mrs. M. T. Cruce, at the 
bedside o f Mr. Cruce who had an 
angiogram that day.

SCHOOL SUPPLIES-BRISCOE COUNTY NEWS

Ray Topic Fertilizers, he.
Proper Fertilizer Blends 
insecticides - Herbicides 

Custom Application
Airplane -  Ground Rig 
Too! Bar Rigs Furnished

Phone 847-2620

The Congregation Of The 
C H U R C H  O F  C H R I S T  

Meeting At Rock Creek

EXTENDS A GRACIOUS WELCOME TO ALL TO 

ATTEND ANY AND ALL OF OUR SERVICES.

!z
♦
f♦
❖

o  Morning Worship ................................................................ 10:30 a.m.
Evening Worship .................................................... ............  6:00 p.m.

WEDNESDAY
X Evening ................................................................................  7:00 p.m. %

:

ALL RISK CROP INSURANCE
Multi Peril

1982 Wheat Crop - Through Sept. Only 
GLEN LINDSEY

P. O. Box 754 Off. 806/823-2272
605 Lone Star Res. 806/847-2557

Silverton, Texas

WHEAT CLEANING
Bag or Bulk

Double Treated
Cali Collect for Appointment 

983 - 2821
P R O D U C E R S  C O O P E R A T I V E  

E L E V A T O R
Fioydada

^-first (State J^anL

SILVERTON, TEXAS

OFFERS THE F0LLQWIII6
SERVICES

N 0 W ACCOUNTS 

PASSBOOKS SAVINGS

FREE: SOCIAL SECURITY DIRECT 
DEPOSITS

FREE: CHECKING TO SENIOR CITIZENS 
REGULAR CERTIFICATE OF DEPOSITS (65 and older)

MONEY MARKET CERTIFICATE OF
DEPOSITS (at government rates) i n i i i n : : . . . ¿ ü m iiii i i!»

MI MI C«

P M C

We invite yon to use our Bank-by-mail Servi ce and Wire-Transfer Service.
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OWLS!

B U T MC LEAN
SILVERTON OWLS McLEAN TIGERS

NAME

Shane Reagan 
Ernest Rodriquez 

Ross Estes 
Casey Bean 

Clifford Clardy 

David Schott 

Gary Juarez 

Craig Patton 
Eber Gill 

Don Perkins 
Carman Juarez 

Mitch Martin 

Mike Hill 

Tad Cornett 

Jim Estes 

Stephen Stephens 

Monroe Hill 

Eric Patton 
Warren Jarrett 

Chris Clardy 

Dwain Tipton 
Kyle Couch

Name

Dudley Reynolds 

Therein Stubbs 

Billy Joe Skipper 

Rodney Smith 

Van Boucher 

Bobby Sprinkles 

Brock Crockett 

Dale Glenn Gipson 

Frank Todd 

Craig Morris 

Kevin McDowell 

Scott Stubbs 

Billy sCorley 

Randall Wynn 

Andy Eck 

Kelly Humphries

SILVERTON OIL COMPANY BRISCOE COOPERATIVES JONES DEPT. STORE
RAY TEEPLE FERTILIZER FIRST STATE BANK RAY THOMPSON IMPLEMENT (0 ., INC.

CENTRAL PLAINS SAVINGS ASSN, SHEAR DELIGHT BEAUTY SALON GRABBE - SIMPSON CHEVROLET CO., INC
SILVERTON WELL SERVICE BROWN HARDWARE AND FURNITURE SILVERTON AUTO PARTS

VERLIN B. TOWE AGENCY SILVERTON FUNERAL HOME F0GERS0N LUMBER & SUPPLY
HAMILTON OIL COMPANY BRISCOE COUNTY NEWS JERRY'S MALT SHOP
RHODE PIPE COMPANY BROWN - McMURTRY IMPLEMENT CO. JACK'S PHARMACY

CAPROCK FOOD FLEMING WELL SERVICE
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MRS. JAMES ALAN PATTON

☆  ☆  iS ’ ☆  ☆  ☆

Davidson - Fatten Vows Exchanged 
In DoÉe-Ring Ceremony

Are Deati Traps

Miss Ruegena Davidson be
came the bride of James Alan 
Patton in a formal double-ring 
ceremony at 7:00 p.m. September 
5, at the First Baptist Church in 
Silverton. Earl Cantwell, minis
ter of the Rock Creek Church 
of Christ, performed the cere
mony.

The bride is the daughter of 
Mrs. Rue Davidson of Borger 
and Jim Davidson of Silverton. 
The bridegroom is the son of 
Mr. and Mrs. J. E. Patton, jr „ of 
Silverton.

Two spiral brass candelabra 
entwined with silk English ivy 
and mauve pink flov/ers flanked 
an arched candelabra entwined 
with silk English ivy and accent
ed with a pink lace bow which 
formed the background for the 
nutpial area. The white memory 
candle accented with pink silk 
flowers was placed on a brass 
pedestal under the center arch
way.

Family, pews were marked 
with pink ribbons and brass hur
ricane lamps.

Escorted and given in marri
age by her father, the bride wore 
a formal length gown of white 
silk organza fashioned with a 
Queen Anne neckline. The bod
ice was Covered with Chantilly 
lace and seed pearls. The full 
bishop sleeves were of matching 
Chantilly lace and the empire 
waistline was enhanced with a 
bow in back. A full skirt featur- 
ured three flounces, edged with 
Chantilly lace, which extended 
into a chapel-length train.

Her veil was a waltz length 
mantilla edged with matching 
lace and seed pearls.

She carried a bouquet of pink 
baby’s breath and tiny burgundy 
mums surrounding mauve pink 
silk orchids showered with pink 
lace and ribbon.

To carry out bridal tradition, 
she carried an old lace handker
chief which belonged to her 
great-great-grandmother and a 
new bible given to her by her 
mother. She borrowed her moth
er’s diamond pendant and added 
a blue garter.

Miss Debbie Storie served her 
friend as maid o f honor. She 
wore a Gunne Sax gown of 
mauve pink georgette with ruf
fles at top and bottom. Her bod
ice with spaghetti straps and 
skirt were gathered to the waist
band.

Bridesmaids were Terri Gallo
way of Canyon, college room
mate of the bride, Jenifer Low
ery o f Perryton and Donna Row
ell of Silverton. Their dresses 
were the same as that worn by 
the maid o f honor. They carried 
white lace fans to which were 
attached pink silk flowers and 
pink and lace ribbon made by 
the bridegroom’s mother.

Little Miss Page House of Tu- 
lia, cousin of the groom, was

flower girl. She wore a dress 
designed like those of the other 
attendants except that her dress 
had puffed sleeves.

Candles were lighted by Alesha 
Patton, sister of the groom, and 
Shane Reagan, cousin of the 
groom. Miss Patton’s dress was 
like that of the other attendants, 
and she wore a wristlet of pink 
silk flowers.

Eric Tupin of Amarillo was 
ring bearer.

Groomsmen were Eric Patton 
of Silverton, brother of the 
groom, ¡Bryce McGregor of Can
yon and Chief Davidson of Am
arillo, brother of the bride. They 
also seated the guests.

Best man was Mark Patton, 
brother of the groom.

Mrs. LaRue Garvin played nup
tial selections, and also accom
panied Christi Baird of Palmer, 
Texas, who sang “ The Rose,”  
“ Evergreen” and “ The Lord’s 
Prayer.”

The bride’s mother chose an 
aqua starburst pleated dress 
with spaghetti straps and sheer 
jacket for her daughter’s wed
ding. She added a corsage of 
pink and burgundy silk flowers.

The groom’s mother wore a 
rose pink starburst pleated dress 
with jacket and also added a 
corsage o f pink and burgundy 
flowers.

A reception was held in the 
church Fellowship Hall following 
the ceremony.

The bride’s table was covered 
with a mauve pink cloth with 
lace overlay that belonged to the 
groom’s great-grandmother, Mrs. 
Jewel Francis. An arrangement 
o f pink and burgundy flowers in 
a burgundy vase was used as the 
centerpiece.

The three-tier wedding cake 
was arranged atop four cakes 
and was iced in white and decor
ated with pink and burgundy 
roses. Refreshments were served 
at the bride’s table by Connie 
Rowell and Debbie Storie.

Connie Rowell also was in 
charge of securing the guests’ 
names for the wedding book.

Others assisting with the re
ception were Mines. Mary Brown, 
Carolyn Reagan, Roy Reed, Peg
gy Fleming, Elzora Gallington, 
Vaughnell Brannon, and Mr. and 
(Mrs. Wayland Fitzgerald.

The groom’s table was covered 
with a burgundy cloth on which 
the centerpiece was a live green 
ivy in a basket. A  silver coffee 
service and chocolate double 
ring cake were also placed on 
the table. Serving was by Don
na Rowell and Christi Baird.

Following a wedding trip to 
New Orleans, Louisiana, the 
couple is at home at 203 Braid- 
foot in Silverton.

Both the bride and groom are 
graduates of Silverton High 
School. She is a junior at West 
Texas State University.

State's Sales Tax
Law Changed Some

State Comptroller Bob Bullock 
said persons and businesses who 
buy and sell items subject to the 
state’s sales and use' tax should 
be aware of changes in the law 
that are now in effect.

He said persons who have is
sued a resale certificate or an 
exemption certificate to acquire 
an item can now donate the item 
to a non-profit charity, religious 
or educational organization and 
not be liable for the sales tax on 
the item.

“This means a merchant can 
take items from inventory and 
give them to any organization 
that’s exempt from the sales tax 
and the merchant doesn’t have to 
report the gifts as taxable pur
chases when they file their sales 
tax return,” Bullock said.

Bullock pointed out that the 
Legislature expanded the cate
gories of organizations that qual
ify for an exemption from sales 
tax if they are exempted from 
federal taxes by the Internal 
Revenue Service.

Provided the organization has 
a letter from the IRS saying that 
it is exempt from federal taxes, 
Bullock said the categories now 
exempt from the state’s sales tax 
include:

— Organizations such as Ro
tary, Optimists, Junior Chambers 
of Commerce, Lions and Garden 
Clubs and some property own
er associations that are exempt 
from federal taxes under Sec
tion 501 (c) (4) of the Internal 
Revenue Code (IRC).

—'Fraternal societies such as 
Masons, Elks, Moose, Knights of 
Columbus, DeMolay and the Eas
tern Star vhat are exempt under 
Section 501 (c) (8) or Section 501 
<c) (10) o f the IRC.

—Organizations formed to
benefit veterans such as the Air 
Force Association, American Le
gion, Veterans of Foreign Wars 
and Disabled American Veterans 
that are exempt under Section 
501 (c) (19) of the IRC.

Bullock said another change 
in the state law affects the am
ount of tax due when a person 
has issued either a resale or an 
exemption certificate to pur
chase an item and then uses the 
item for personal benefit for 
some period of time.

The groom attended WTSU 
for two years and now is engag
ed in farming.

REH EA RSAL PARTY
A  rehearsal party was held at 

the El Camino Restaurant in Tu- 
lia the night before the wedding. 
The dinner was hosted by Mr.

Abandoned water wells or cis
terns that are left uncovered are 
death traps, especially for small 
children who might stumble into 
them, a local conservation offi
cial warned this week.

“Already this year, at least 
two children have died after fal
ling- into old open water wells,” 
John Crowell, district conserva
tionist for the USDA Soil Con
servation Service in Silverton 
said. “A  six-year-old child died 
in Italy after falling into a 16- 
inch abandoned well hole and a 
22Hmonth-old child in Louisiana 
died after falling into a 10-inch 
well.”

Crowell said local land owners 
and operators are being urged to 
look for any abandoned open 
holes on their land so they can 
be capped or covered.

“ State law requires landown
ers to properly cover any well, 
cistern, or hole more than ten 
inches and less than six feet in 
diameter,” Crowell continued. 
“The covering must be perman
ent and must be able to with
stand a 400 pound weight.”

The law also requires that any 
abandoned well or hole ten or 
more feet deep be completely

Instead of tax being due on 
the purchase price of the item, 
the amount of tax due will be 
equal to the amount that would 
be due if the person had rented 
the item for the period of time 
it was used for personal benefit, 
he said.

Underground 
irrigation Pipe 

Plastic Gas Pipe 
RHODE PIPE CO,

823-2458 - 823-2459 
Silverton, Texas

filled or capped at a depth of 
ten feet with a permanent plug, 
then filled from the plug to the 
surface.

SCS personnel stationed at Sil
verton help farmers plan and in
stall irrigation water manage
ment ¡systems on cropland and 
pastureland in the Caprock Soil 
and Water Conservation District.

Partly because pumping costs 
have increased in recent years, 
some irrigation farmers are 
switching to dryland farming. By

installing parallel terraces and 
other conservation measures, 
they catch and hold more rain
fall on their land. They also 
leave more crop residues on the 
soil surface to shade the land 
and reduce evaporation. In some

cases, this turns out to be more
profitable than irrigation farm
ing because o f reduced energy 
costs.

When farmers switch to dry
land farming, they should be 
careful to cap old wells.

TULE CREEK 
ARTS & CRAFTS 

FAIR

September 26 
10-7

September 27 
1-5

National Guard Armory 
Tulia, Texas

Adm. 81.00 -  Children 50c

We Will Be Closing Our
DENIAL OFFICE

in Silverton as of September 24.
Dr. Chris Brady 

Dr. Nark Hassinger

and Mrs. J. E. Patton, jr.
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AND THEIR DEPENDENTS
JE EXPANDED TEXAS FARM BUREAU 
*UP MEDICAL INSURANCE PROGRAM 
i TRAVELERS INSURANCE COMPANY

Texas Farm Bureau members enrolled in the old Group Medical Program 
will receive new enrollment forms and information Your coverage will be con 

*s In the new by haying your enrollment form and premium m
your County Farm Bureau office by September 25. 1981.'

Texas Farm Bureau members who joined prior to July 22. 1981, not 
enrolled In the old Group Medical Program, will be accepted in the new Pro 
gram without m« ■ vidence and restricted k i pre existing conditions for 12 
months. You must enroll and pay premium at your County Farm Bureau office 
by September 25, 19BJ

Persons who become Texas Farm Bureau members after July i 
bnay enroll m the Group Medical Program subject to the underwriting 
Travelers Insurance Company

Persons with questions about Texas Farm Bureau Group Medical 
surance Program PLANS AND RATES may see 
surance Agents In the County Farm Bureau Office,

EXTR A  LEAN HEAVY GRAIN FED BEEF

Stew Cubes
BO N ELESS HEAVY GRAIN FED BEEF

Cbck Steele
BO N ELESS ARM  HEAVY GRAIN FED BEEF C

Swiss Steak
EX TR A  LEAN CHUCK QUALITY(80%LEANI £

©round Beef LB l
W ILSO N'S
Meat Franks 12 OZ. 

PKG . 99

HEAVY GRAIN FED BEEF 
BONELESS

Chuck
Roast Slab Bacon 

$ 1 2 9
LB.

$179T ID E  Giant Size 1
B a a p a a s M S B g B B B M B  a n — ¿m b  saaa— áaáss gaaÉamnEaaBMBaBMauaaaEaBgMmaBu— — a — f e g n e — a  -

T O W E L S  Spill Mate 69
FABRIC SOFTNER Bounce 40 ct. $| 99

irgsssss. Æ'u -y aaü&SAiv.xz

DEL MONTE

CENTRAL
AMERICAN: PRODUCE SPECIALSBananas \  CA LIFO RN IA  W EST  S ID E

U f F I  \  Cantaloupe lb. 25
‘  GREEN T A B LE
Cabbage LB. 1 2

GREEN BEANS Cot 9 1 9 9

89
DEL MONTE HALVES OR SLICED

PEACHES 29 oz.
SHURFINE

*vy y  LA R G E  S IZE
y  Bell Peppers LB. 39

MORTON CKN/BF/TKY.

Pot Pies ’ 8 OZ. 
■BOXES 7 9

GRAPEFRUIT JUICE 46 oz. 8 9 '
K RA FT  AM ERICAN/P1M IENTO $  m  

PKG.'Deluxe Slices PKa¥ 1
ORE-IDA CO UN TRY S T Y LE
Dinner Fries 1% LB. 

BAG
$| 19

PILLSB U R Y  BIG C O U N T R Y _

Biscuits ¿ C A N S2 10CT.
CA N S w  W

KRA FT  CH ILLED
Orange Juice % G A L. 

BTL.
$ 1 7 9 We’re proud to give you more!

? m ’ :■
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most for your heating dollar. Gas healing, cowi\Mveh 
vith good conservation practices, saves energy,loo.

Efficient Gas Energy for West Texas
;e¿i on 1981 D.O.E. Established Average Vabres.
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Breves Declaraciones Explicativos 
De Las

ENMIENDAS CONSTITUCIONALES
PROPUESTAS 

ELECCION ESPECIAL 
3 DE NOVIEMBRE DE 1981

PROPOSICION NO. 1 
EN LA BOLETA

Resolución Conjunta No. 
8 del Senado propone una 
enmienda constitucional 
que permita a la legisla
tura autorizar a ciudades, 
pueblos y  otras entidades 
fiscales conceder exen
ciones de impuestos por 
avalúo en una área no pro
ductiva, subdesarrollada o 
deteriorada para estimular 
su desarrollo. La enmienda 
también permitiría a- la 
legislatura autorizar a una 
ciudad o a un pueblo emitir 
bonos o vales para finan
ciar este desarrollo y  em
peñar futuros aumentos 
en los ingresos de impues
tos por avalúo sobre la 
propiedad en dichas áreas 
para pagar estos bonos o 
vales.

La enmienda propuesta 
aparecerá en la boleta 
como sique: “La en
mienda constitucional 
que autoriza a ciudades, 
pueblos, y  otras enti
dades fiscales estimular 
el mejoramiento, desa
rrollo, o redesarrollo de 
ciertas áreas por medio 
de auxilio en los im
puestos sobre la propie
dad y  la emisión- de 
bonos y vales.”

PROPOSICION NO. 2  
EN LA BOLETA

Resolución Conjunta No. 
117 de la Cámara de Repre
sentantes propone una en
mienda constitucional que 
autorice a una persona a 
recibir titulo de terreno 
del Comisionado de la 
Oficina General de Te
rrenos bajo ciertas con
diciones. La solicitud para 
el título so tiene que hacer 
dentro de cinco años a 
partir de la aprobación de 
la enmienda. E l terreno 
tiene que ser terreno de las 
escuelas públicas libres, 
medido, y  no previamente 
titulado. La persona tiene 
que tener una escritura del 
terreno propiamente regis
trada, que adquirió sin 
saber del defecto de título 
y  que él y sus antepasados 
interesados han tenido por 
lo menos durante 50 años. 
La persona y  sus ante
pasados interesados tienen 
que haber reclamado el 
terreno continuamente y  
pagado los impuestos por 
lo menos durante 50 años.

Esta enmienda no se 
aplica a terreno de playa, 
a terreno sumergido ni a 
islas. Un solicitante no 
puede usar esta provisión

para resolver una disputa 
de límites de terrenos. 
Esta enmienda no se aplica 
a terrenos que hayan sido 
declarados propiedad del 
estado' por una corte de 
jurisdicción competente ni 
a los que tienen un arrien
do estatal de minerales, los 
cuales están produciendo 
en la fecha efectiva de la 
enmienda.

La enmienda propuesta 
aparecerá en la boleta 
como sigue: "La en
mienda constitutional 
que autoriza al comisi
onado de la Oficina 
General de Terrenos a 
dar títulos para ciertos 
terrenos del fondo para 
escuelas públicas libres 
tenidos en buena f e  bajo 
título aparente durante 
por lo menos cincuenta 
(50) años antes del 15 
de noviembre de 1981”

PROPOSICION NO. 3 
EN LA BOLETA

Resolución Conjunta No. 
38 de la Cámara de Repre
sentantes propone una en
mienda constitucional que 
autorice a la legislatura 
conceder a un comité esta
tal de administración fi
nanciera la autoridad de 
administrar fondos esta
tales. Los fondos destina
dos por la constitución a 
fines específicos no es
tarían sujetos a la ad
ministración del comité. El 
comité estaría compuesto 
del Gobernador, el Gober
nador Teniente, el Presi
dente de la Cámara de 
Representantes, el Presi
dente del Comité de F i
nanzas del Señado, el 
Presidente del Comité de 
Asignaciones de la Cámara 
de Representantes, el 
Presidente del Comité de 
Asuntos de Estado y  el 
Presidente del Comité de 
Medios y  Arbitrios de la 
Cámara de Represen
tantes.

La enmienda propuesta 
aparecerá en la boleta 
como sigue: "La en
mienda constitucional 
que permite a la legis
latura conceder a un 
comité estatal de ad
ministración financiera 
la autoridad de adminis
trar el gasto de ciertos 
fondos apropiados.”

PROPOSICION NO. 4 
EN LA BOLETA 

Resolución Conjunta No.
6 de la Cámara de Repre
sentantes propone una en
mienda constitucional que 
disponga que la mitad de

los ingresos sobrantes de 
impuestos, sobre el límite 
de gastos dispuesto por el 
Artículo VIII, Sección 22, 
de la Constitución de Tex
as, sean depositados en Un 
Fondo de Asistencia del 
Agua a ser usados como 
provea la ley, incluso en 
proyectos para el desa
rrollo y  la conservación del 
agua, la mejoría de la 
calidad del agua, el con
trol de inundaciones o 
para cualquier combina
ción de estos propósitos.

La enmienda también 
provee $500,000,000 del 
crédito general del estado 
para garantizar bonos 
emitidos en mercados 
comerciales por subdivi
siones políticas locales, 
incluso ciudades, condados 
y  distritos especiales. La 
enmienda permite que se 
establezcan cantictades 
para disminuir o para 
retirar deudas del estado, 
las cuales se definen como 
deudas garantizadas por la 
plena fe  y  el crédito del 
estado. La enmienda au
mentaría el interés que se 
pueda pagar en bonos 
autorizados pero no ,emiti
dos, garantizados por la 
plena fe  y  el crédito del 
estado, de 6% a 12%.

La enmienda propuesta 
aparecerá en la boleta 
como sigue : La enmien
da constitucional que 
autoriza el uso de una 
porción de los ingresos 
sobrantes del estado 
para él desarrollo, la 
conservación y  la me
joría de la calidad del 
agua y  para 'el control 
de inundaciones; que 
autoriza él uso del crédi
to. del estado, no en 
exceso de quinientos mi
llones de dólares, para 
garantizar los bonos 
de ciudades, condados, 
pueblos, y  otras entida
des de gobierno local en 
la financiación de pro
yectos dedicados a tales 
fines; que aumenta la 
tasa de interés que se 
puede pagar por bonos 
estatales previamente 
aprobados pero no emi
tidos', y  que autoriza un 
programa para pagar 
bonos.”

PROPOSICION NO. 5 
EN LA BOLETA

Resolución Conjunta No. 
49 de la Cámara de Repre
sentantes propone una en
mienda constitucional que 
dejaría libres de impues
tos el ganado y las aves. 
Actualmente los productos 
agrícolas en manos del 
productor y las provisiones 
familiares para el uso de 
la casa y de la granja 
están libres de impuestos.

La enmienda propuesta 
aparecerá en la boleta 
cómo sigue: "La en
mienda constitucional 
que permite incluir el 
ganado y  las aves con 
los productos agrícolas 
libres de impuestos.”

PROPOSICION NO. 6  
EN LA BOLETA

Resolución Conjunta No. 
81 de la Cámara de Repre
sentantes autoriza al 
cuerpo gobernante de un 
condado, una ciudad, un 
distrito escolar u otras 
subdivisiones políticas de
clarar libre de impuestos 
una porción del valor de 
mercado de un hogar de 
residencia. La porción 
libre de impuestos puede 
ser hasta 40% para el 
período 1982-1984; 30% 
para 1985-1987; y  20%  
para 1988 y  los años sigui
entes. La cantidad de la 
exención no puede ser 
menos de $5,000 a menos 
que la legislatura por ley 
general prescriba otras 
restricciones monetarias de 
la cantidad de exención. 
A  un adulto elegible se le 
permite recibir otras 
exenciones aplicables pro
vistas por la ley. Se hace 
excepción en caso de que 
los impuestos por avalúo 
hayan sido comprometidos 
previamente para el pago 
de deudas.

La enmienda además 
dirige a la legislatura que 
requiera que se les dé a los 
propietarios una estima
ción razonable de im
puesto sobre su propie
dad en ciertas situaciones. 

La enmienda propuesta 
aparecerá en la boleta 
como sigue: "La en
mienda constitucional 
que autoriza a una sub
división política proveer 
auxilio en los impuestos 
sobre la propiedad para 
los dueños de hogares de 
residencia, y  que cambia 
ciertos procedimientos 
administrativos en los 
impuestos sobre la pro
piedad.”

PROPOSICION NO. 7 
EN LA BOLETA

Resolución Conjunta No. 
4 de la Cámara de Repre
sentantes propone una en
mienda que autorice a la 
Junta de Terrenos para 
Veteranos poner en circu
lación y  vender bonos 
adicionales en la cantidad 
de $250,000,000 lo cual 
aumentaría de $700,000,- 
000 a $950,000,000 la au
torización total de circu
lación de bonos del Fondo 
de Terrenos para Vet
eranos. La enmienda au
mentaría el interés máxi
mo pagable por el estado 
por estos bonos de 6% a 
10% y  permitiría una 
tarifa aun más alta si 
Juera especificada por la 
legislatura.

La enmienda propuesta 
aparecerá en la boleta 
como sigue: "La en
mienda constitucional 
aue autoriza la emisión 
de bonos adicionales 
para financiar el pro
grama de terrenos para 
veteranos y  que aumenta 
la tarifa máxima de in
terés que se permite en 
los bonos del fondo de 
terrenos para vetera
nos.”

THURSDAY, SEPTEM BER 17,1981 
L I N E S  FROM 
Y  
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Lynda Fogerson
Briscoe County Extension Agent

What’s your excuse for not 
making a will?

Think you don’t own .much so 
why bother? You probably own 
more than you think— equity in 
a home, personal possessions, 
car, etc.

You say, “ It costs too much.” 
It generally costs more money to 
die without a will than with one. 
A  will makes it possible to cut 
out many of the legal steps that 
would be required if no will was 
left.

Do you think that making a 
will and planning for the disposi
tion of your property means ad
mitting you may die? Well, 
that’s a fact of life. Wouldn’t 
you rather decide what is to 
happen to your property than to 
let the state of Texas divide your 
property according to the law? /

A “no-will”  situation leaves 
your heirs vulnerable to the full 
impact of estate and inheritance 
taxes. Making and revising an 
estate plan can lessen the am
ount of estate taxes your heirs 
will have to pay. Tax laws for es
tates and trusts allow you to se
lect some alternatives to high 
estate taxes if you will seek help 
in planning for these.

New laws for wills and estate 
taxes will go into effect Octo

ber 1, so you may need to re
vise an existing wilL

You spend considerable time 
accumulating your assets, so it's 
only logical that you must spend 
some time and effort in plan
ning for the distribution of those 
assets to minimize the anxieties 
of your survivors.

I urge you to attend the Estate 
Planning program Monday, Sep
tember 21, at 7:30 p.m. at the 
First State Bank in Silverton to 
learn the latest in estate tax 
laws, the importance of wills, 
and keeping family records. The 
program Is free to the public and 
sponsored by the Texas Agricul
tural Extension Service and. the 
Briscoe County Family Living 
Committee.

PROPOSITION NO. 1 
ON THE BALLOT
Senate Joint Resolution 

8 proposes a constitution
al amendment that would 
allow the legislature to 
authorize cities, towns 
and other taxing units to 
grant exemptions from ad 
valorem taxes on an un
productive, underdevel
oped or blighted area in 
order to encourage its de
velopment. The amend
ment would also allow the 
legislature to authorize a 
city or town to issue 
bonds, or notes to finance 
this development and to 
pledge future increases in 
ad valorem tax revenues 
from the property in such 
areas to repay these 
bonds or notes.

The proposed amend
ment will appear on the 
ballot as follows: “ .The 
constitutional amend- 

; ment to authorize cities, 
towns, and other taxing 
units to encourage the 

' improvement, develop
ment, or redevelopment 

i o f certain area's through 
property tax relief and 
the issuance o f bonds 
and notes.”

PROPOSITION NO. 2 
ON THE BALLOT
House Joint Resolution 

117 proposes a constitu
tional amendment that 
would authorize a person 
to receive a patent to land 
from the Commissioner of 
the General Land Office 
under certain conditions. 
Application for the patent 
must be made within five 
years from approval of 
the amendment. The land 
must be surveyed, public 
free school land not pre
viously patentable. The 
person must have a prop
erly recorded deed to the 
land, which he acquired 
without knowledge o f the 
patent defect and which 
title he and his predeces
sors in interest have held 
for at least 50 years. The 
person and his predeces
sors in interest must 
have continuously claimed 
the land and paid the 
taxes for at least 50 years.

This amendment does 
not apply to beach land, 
submerged land, or is
lands. An applicant may 
not use this provision to

resolve a boundary dis
pute. This amendment 
will not apply to land 
which has been deter
mined to be state-owned 
by a court of competent 
jurisdiction or that has a 
productive state mineral 
lease on the effective date 
of the amendment.

The proposed amend
ment will appear on the 
ballot as follows: “ The 
constitutional amend
ment authorizing the 
commissioner of the 
General Land Office to 
issue patents for cer
tain public free school 
fund land held in good 
faith under color of title 
for at least 50 years as 
of November 15, 1981.”

PROPOSITION NO. 3 
ON THE BALLOT
House Joint Resolution

38 proposes a constitu
tional amendment that 
would enable the legisla
ture to grant to a state 
finance management com
mittee the authority to 
manage state funds. 
Funds constitutionally 
dedicated to specific pur
poses would not be sub
ject to committee man
agement. The committee 
would be composed of the 
Governor, Lieutenant Gov
ernor, Speaker of the 
House of Representatives, 
Chairman of the Sen
ate Finance Committee, 
Chairman of the House 
Appropriations Commit
tee, Chairman of the Sen
ate State Affairs Com
mittee, and the Chairman 
of the House of Repre
sentatives Ways and 
Means Committee.

The proposed amend
ment will appear on 
the ballot as follows: 
“ The constitutional 
amendment to allow 
the legislature to grant 
to a state finance man
agement committee the 
power to manage the 
expenditure of certain 
appropriated funds.”

PROPOSITION NO. 4  
ON THE BALLOT

House Joint Resolution
6 proposes a constitutional 
amendment that would 
provide that one-half o f 
the surplus tax revenues

above the spending limit 
provided by Article VIII, 
Section 22, of the Texas 
Constitution would be 
placed in a Water Assis
tance Fund to be used as 
provided by law, includ
ing projects for water de
velopment and conserva
tion, water quality en
hancement, and flood 
control purposes or any 
combination of these pur
poses.

The amendment also 
provides $500,000,000 of 
the general credit of the 
state to guarantee bonds 
issued in commercial mar
kets by local political sub
divisions, including cities, 
counties, and special dis
tricts. The amendment al
lows amounts to be es
tablished to decrease or 
retire state debt, which is 
defined as that debt se
cured by the full faith 
and credit of the state. 
The amendment would 
raise the interest that 
could ' be paid on autho
rized, but unissued, bonds 
guaranteed by the full 
faith and credit of the 
state from 6%  to 12%. 

The proposed amend
ment will appear on the 
ballot as follows: “ The 
constitutional amend
ment authorizing the 
use of a portion of the 
excess revenues of the 
state for water devel
opment, water conser
vation, water quality 
enhancement, and flood 
control purposes; au
thorizing the use of the 
state’s credit, net to 
exceed five hundred 
million dollars, to guar
antee the bonds of ci
ties, counties, towns, 
and other units of local 
government in the f i
nancing of projects for 
such purposes; increas
ing the interest rate 
that may be paid on 
previously approved, 
but unissued, state 
bonds; and authorizing 
a program to retire 
state bonds.”

PROPOSITION NO. 5 
ON THE BALLOT
House Joint Resolution 

49 proposes a constitution
al amendment that would 
exempt livestock and 
poultry from taxation. 
Currently, farm products 
in the hands of the pro
ducer and family supplies 
for home and farm use 
are exempt.

The proposed amend
ment will appear on the 
ballot as follows: “ The 
constitutional amend
ment to provide for the 
inclusion of livestock 
and poultry with farm 
products as exempt 
from taxation.”

PROPOSITION NO. 6 
ON THE BALLOT

House Joint Resolution
81 authorizes the govern
ing body of a county, city, 
school district or other 
political subdivisions to 
exempt from taxation a 
portion of the market 
value of a residence 
homestead. The portion 
exempted may be as 
much as 40% for 1982- 
1984; 30% for 1985-1987; 
and 20% for 1988 and af
ter. The amount of an 
exemption may not be 
less than $5,000 unless 
the legislature by general 
law prescribes other 
monetary restrictions on 
the amount of the exemp
tion. An eligible adult is 
allowed to receive other 
applicable exemptions 
provided by law. An ex
ception is made where ad 
valorem tax has previous
ly been pledged for the 
payment of debt.

The amendment further 
directs the legislature to 
require that notice be giv
en to property owners of 
a reasonable estimate o f 
tax on their property in 
certain situations.

The proposed amend
ment will appear on the 
ballot as follows: “ The 
constitutional amend
ment authorizing a po
litical subdivision to 
provide property tax 
relief for owners of 
residence homesteads 
and changing certain 
property tax admini
strative procedures.”

PROPOSITION NO. 7 
ON THE BALLOT

House Joint Resolution 
4 proposes a constitution
al amendment that would 
authorize the Veterans’ 
Land Board to issue and 
sell an additional $250,- 
000,000 in bonds increas
ing the Veterans’ Land 
Fund's total bond is
suance authorization from 
$700,000,000 to $950,000,- 
000. The amendment 
would increase the maxi
mum interest payable by 
the state on these bonds 
from 6% to 10%, and 
permit an even higher 
rate, if  specified by the 
legislature.

The proposed amend
ment will appear on the 
ballot as follows: “ The 
constitutional amend
ment authorizing the 
issuance of additional 
bonds to finance the 
veterans’ land program 
and to increase the 
maximum interest rate 
allowable on veterans’ 
land fund bonds.”
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___Public Notice ^
CITATION BY PUBLICATION  

TH E STATE OF TEX A S
TO: THE UNKNOWN HEIRS 

AND LEGAL REPRESENTA
TIVES OF W. H. TIOE, ALSO 
KNOWN AS W. HENRY TICE: 
YOU ARE COMMANDED to 

appear before the 79th Judicial 
District Court of Briscoe County, 
Texas, by filing a written answer 
at or before ten o ’clock a.m. on 
the Monday next after the expir
ation of forty-two (42) days from 
the date o f issuance of this ci
tation, same being the 5th day 
of October, 1981, to Plaintiffs 
Original Petition filed in said 
Court on the 19th day of August, 
1981, in said Cause No. 2283, on 
the docket o f said Court, styled 
Robert W. Patton, Jr. vs. The 
Unknown Heirs of W. H. Tice, et 
al, in which Robert W. Patton, 
Jr. is Plaintiff and the Defen
dants are those persons first 
named in this writ and to whom 
it is directed.

A  brief statement o f the na
ture of this suit is as follows:

A  suit in statutory trespass-to- 
try title to the following describ
ed real estate situated in Briscoe 
County, Texas:

The North one-half o f that cer
tain tract or parcel of land be
ing situated in Briscoe County, 
Texas, and being partly out of 
the C. C. Derr Homestead pre
emption, patented to C. C. 
Derr, by Patent No. 339, Vol. 
32, dated November 20, 1902, 
and recorded in Vol. 1, page 
287, Deed Records of Briscoe 
County, Texas, State Abstract 
No. 1151, and being partly out 
o f Survey No. 3, in Block “H” , 
original grantee E. Birch, pa
tented to E. Birch, Patent No. 
351, Vol. 32, said tract or par
cel of land containing 320.57 
acres of land, more or less, 
and being described by metes 
and bounds as follows: 
BEGINNING at the SE corner 
o f said Survey No. 3, Block 
“ H” , for the SE corner of this 
tract, being the same as the 
SE corner of a 112 acre tract 
described by metes and 
bounds in deed dated Decem-

NOTICE
Enemas Company, a division of Pioneer 
Corporation, hereby gives notice of its 
intent to implement new rates for do
mestic and commercial type, small in
dustrial and large air conditioning/elec- 
tric generating customer classes 
residing in the unincorporated areas 
(environs) of its West Texas System. It 
is anticipated that the new rates will 
result in e 1.6% increase in Energas' 
gross revenues, which increase is not a 
"major change" as defined in Section 
43(b) of Article 1446c, V.A.T.C.S.
A Statement of Intent to change said 
rates was hied with the Railroad Com
mission of Texas on or about August 7.
1981, and is available for inspection at 
the Company's Amarillo office, 301 S.
Taylor Street.
The proposed Increase will not become 
effective until or except to the extent 
that the same rates are approved for 
service within the municipalities on the 
West T exas System.

UNINCORPORATED AREAS 
(ENVIRONS)

OF THE FOLLOWING CITIES
AND TOWNS ABE AFFECTED:
Abernathy Muleahoa
Amherst Nazareth
Anton New Deal
Big Spring New Home
Bovina Odessa
Brownfield (TDonnel
Canyon Olton
Coahoma Pampa
Crosbyton Panhandle
Dimmitt Petersburg
Earth Plainview
Edmonson Post
Floydada Quitaque
Forsen Rads
Friona Ropesville
Hale Center Seagraves
Happy Seminole
Hart Shallowatet
Hereford SBverton
Idafou Slaton
Krese Stnyer
Lake Ransom Southland
Canyon Springlaka

LakeTanglewood Stanton
Lamesa Sudan
LeveBand Tahoka
Littlefield TuBa
Lockney Turkey
Lorenzo Vega
Lubbock WeBman
Meadow Wilson
Midland Wolfforth

ber 14, 1934, from J. A. Derr, 
et al, to W. H. Tice, recorded 
in Vol. 30, page 112, Deed Re
cords, Briscoe County, Texas; 
THENCE N 950 varas to the 
NE corner o f said Survey No. 
3, for the NE corner o f this 
tract;
THENCE W 1900 varas to a 
stake in the NW corner of this 
tract, being the same as tbe 
NW corner of a 52 acre tract 
described by metes and bounds 
in deed dated July 26, 1934, 
from E. McGee, et ux, to W. 
H. Tice, recorded in Vol. 30, 
page 109, Deed Records of 
Briscoe County, Texas; 
THENCE S 950 varas to the 
SE corner of this tract; 
THENCE E 1900 varas to the 

PLACE OF BEGINNING.
Plaintiff claims title to said 

property in fee simple by virtue 
of the ten and twenty-five year 
statutes o f limitation of the Re
vised Civil Statutes of Texas, as 
is more fully shown by Plaintiff’s 
Original Petition on file in this 
suit.

If this citation is not served 
within ninety (90) days after 
date of its issuance, it shall be 
returned unserved.

The officer executing this writ 
shall promptly return same ac
cording to the requirements of 
law, and the mandates hereof, 
and make due return as law dir
ects.

ISSUED AND GIVEN under 
my hand and seal of said Court 
at Silverton, Texas, this 19th day 
of August, 1981.

Bess McWilliams 
Clerk, 110th Judicial District 
Court, Briscoe County, Texas 
By: Pat McWaters 

Deputy
(Seal)

________ 35-4tc

CITATION BY PUBLICATION  
TH E STATE OF TEX A S

TO: THE UNKNOWN HEIRS 
AND LEGAL REPRESENTA
TIVES OF W. H. TICE, ALSO 
KNOWN AS W. HENRY TICE: 
YOU ARE COMMANDED to 

appear before the 79th Judicial 
District Court of Briscoe Coun
ty, Texas, at the Courthouse 
thereof, in Silverton, Texas, by 
filing a written answer at or be
fore ten o ’clock a.m. on the Mon
day next after the expiration of 
forty-two (42) days from the date 
of issuance of this citation, same 
being the 5th day of October, 
1981, to Plaintiffs’ Original Pe
tition filed in said Court on the 
19th day of August, 1981, in said 
Cause No. 2284, on the docket of 
said Court, styled Anna Sue 
Lemons and Lola Pearl Howe vs. 
The Unknown Heirs of W. H. 
Tice, et al, in which Anna Sue 
Lemons and Lola Pearl Howe are 
Plaintiffs and the Defendants are 
those persons first named in this 
writ, and to whom it is directed.

A  brief statement of the nat
ure of this suit is as follows:

A  suit in statutory trespass-to- 
try title to the following describ
ed real estate situated in Bris
coe County, Texas:

The South one-half of that cer
tain tract or parcel of land be
ing situated in Briscoe County, 
Texas, and being partly out of 
the C. C. Derr Homestead pre
emption, patented to C. C. 
Derr, by Patent No. 339, Vol. 
32, dated November 20, 1902, 
and recorded in Vol. 1, page 
287, Deed Records of Briscoe 
County, Texas, State Abstract 

No. 1151, and being partly out 
of Survey No. 3, in Block “H” , 
original grantee E. Birch, pa
tented to E. Birch, Patent No. 
351, Vol. 32, said tract or par* 
cel of land containing 320.57 
acres of land, more or less, 
and being described by metes 
and bounds as follows:

BEGINNING at the SE corner 
of said Survey No. 3, Block “H” , 

for the SE corner of this tract, 
being the same as the SE cor
ner of a 112 acre tract describ
ed by metes and bounds in 
deed dated December 14, 1934, 
from J. A. Derr, et al. to W. 
H. Tice, recorded in Vol. 30, 
page 112, Deed Records, Bris
coe County, Texas;
THENCE N 950 varas to the 
NE corner of said Survey No. 
3, for the NE corner o f this 
tract;
THENCE W 1900 varas to a 
stake in the NW corner of this 
tract, being the same as the 
NW corner of a 52 acre tract 
described by metes and bounds 
in deed dated July 26, 1934, 
from E. McGee, et ux, to W. 
H. Tice, recorded in Vol. 30, 
page 109, Deed Records of 
Briscoe County, Texas; 
THENCE S 950 varas to the 
SE corner of this tract; 
THENCE E 1900 varas to the 
PLACE OF BEGINNING. 
Plaintiffs claim title to said 

property in fee simple by virtue 
of the ten and twenty-five year 
statutes of limitation of the Re
vised Civil Statutes of Texas, as 
is more fully shown by Plain
tiffs’ Original Petition on file 
in this suit.

If this citation is not served 
within ninety (90) days after 
its issuance, it shall be returned 
unserved.

The officer executing this writ

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 17,1981 AS A MAN THINKETH
Gerald Beasley 

BENEATH THE SKIN
A man’s hands may be like 

sandpaper and his abdomen skin 
soft and white. The loose elbow 
skin is like the neck of a cat. 
Microscopic examination of the 
skin of scalp, lip, heel, ear, fin
ger almost make it appear that 
different species are being ex
amined.

Your skin weighs about nine 
pounds. It flexes, folds, crinkles 
and regenerates itself when dam
aged. Certain emotions bring 
blushing, in which 50 times more 
blood than usual rushes to the 
skin. Skin radiates our emotions, 
cools us, protects us, beautifies 
us, insulates us and serves as 
receptor for stimuli. Indeed, we

shall promptly return same ac
cording to the requirements of 
law, and the mandates hereof, 
and make due return as law dir
ects.

ISSUED AND GIVEN under 
my hand and seal of said Court 
at Silverton, Texas, this 19th day 
of August, 1981.

Bess McWilliams 
Clerk, 110th Judicial District 
Court, Briscoe County, Texas 
By: Pat McWaters 

Deputy
(Seal)

PRESS PRINTING 
LET T ER  AND O FFSET  

Call 823-2333 For Estimate 
BRISCOE COUNTY NEWS

are “fearfully and wonderfully 
made.”

Certainly, then, the skin is a 
vital part of our “ tabernacle”  
(2 Cor. 5:1; 2 Pet. 1:13-14) or 
“ earthly tent.”

But the “ inner man” (2 Cor. 
4:16) is in that tent!

This inner man can be glori
ously “ renewed” and adorned 
beautifully with a “meek and 
quiet spirit” (1 Pet. 3). This is 
vastly more important than 
creamed skin.

The body (“ earthly tent”) a

part from the spirit (“inward 
man” ) is dead (James 2:26).

Beneath your marvelous skin 
is something immeasurably and 
eternally valuable. “ . . .  be ye 
transformed by the renewing of 
your mind . . . ”

HEAR CHRIST PREACHED
by Evangelist Bobby Key

of Miami, Oklahoma 
at the meeting place of the

C H U R C H  OF C H R I S T
202 MAIN SILVERTON, TEXAS

SEPTEMBER 20 • 25
SUNDAY — 9:00 a.m., 10:00 a.m. and 6:00 p.m.

Noon, Basket Dinner

MONDAY — 7:00 a.m. and 7:30 p.m.

TUESDAY -  7:00 a.m. and 7:30 p.m.

WEDNESDAY -  9:30 a.m. (Ladies Class) and 7:30 p.m.

THURSDAY -  7:00 a.m. (Men’s Breakfast) and 7:30 p.m.

FRIDAY — 7:00 a.m. and 7:30 p.m.
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ASSEM BLY OF GOD FIRST UNITED METHODIST

Mrs. Marilyn Bridges, Pastor

Sunday
Sunday School-----------------9:45 a.m.
Worship Service.----------11:00 a.m.
Evening Service------------- 6:00 pm.

Wednesday
Worship Service------------- 6:30 p.m.

☆

SILVERTQN  
CHURCH OF CHRIST
Gerald Beasley, Minister 

Sunday
Sunday School----------------- 9:00 am.
Morning Worship_______ 10:00 am.
Evening Worship-------------6:00 pm.

Wednesday
Bible Study______________ 7:00 pm.

☆
FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH

Royce Denton, Pastor

Sunday
Library Opens___________ 9:15 am.
Sunday School-----------------9:45 am.
Worship Service________ 11:00 am.
Library Opens___________ 4:30 p m
Youth Choir_____________ 4:30 pm.
Training Union__________ 5:00 pm.
Mission Friends, G.A.

and R.A.______________ 5:00 pm.
Evening Worship------------ 6:00 pm.

Second Monday
Night W.M.S--------------- -7:00 pm.

Second and Fourth Tuesday
W. M. S. _______________ 9:30 am.

Wednesday
Junior High Acteens____3:35 pm.
High School Acteens, first 

and third Wednesday—3:35 pm.
Mid-Week Service----------- 7:00 pm .
Choir Rehearsal-------------7:45 p m

Second Saturday
Baptist Men_____________7:00 a.m.

CHURCH

Pastor: Rev. Billy Wilson

Sunday
Sunday School___________9:45 am.

Worship Service________11:00 a m

M. Y. F-------------------------- 5:00 pan.

Evening Worship________6:00 pan.

Wednesday
Choir Practice___________ 6:00 pm.

☆

NEW FELLOW SHIP BAPTIST  

MISSION

Sunday
Sunday School___________ 9:45 a m
Worship Service________ 11:00 a m
Training Union__________ 5:00 p m
Evening Service_________ 6:00 pm.

Wednesday
Choir Rehearsal_________ 7:00 pan.
Prayer Service___________ 8:00 pm.

☆

OUR LA D Y OF LORETO  
CATHOLIC CHURCH

Sunday
Mass------------------------------10:00 a m

☆

ROCK C R EEK  
CHURCH OF CHRIST

Sunday
Worship Service________ 10:30 a.m_
Evening Worship________ 6:00 p m

Wednesday
Worship Service_________ 7:00 p m

JONES DEPT. STORE 

SILVERTON AUTO PARTS 

BRISCOE COUNTY NEWS 

JERRY'S MALT SHOP 

JACK'S PHARMACY

RAY THOMPSON IMPLEMENT CO., INC.

BROWN -MtMURTRY IMPLEMENT CO. 

NANCE'S FOOD STORE 

BRISCOE COOPERATIVES 

FOGERSON LUMBER & SUPPLY

F IS T  STATE BANK 

SHEAR DELIGHT BEAUTY SALON

HAMILTON OIL COMPANY 

BROWN HARDWARE AND FURNITURE 

RHODE PIPE COMPANY 

SILVERTON FUNERAL HOME 

GRABBE - SIMPSON CHEVROLET CO., INC. 

VERLIN B. TOWE AGENCY

SILVERTON WELL SERVICE SILVERTON OIL COMPANY

1
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IM f LOOKING 
FOR A JOB? 

W f' LOOKING 
W*FOR HELP?

FOR SALE: 1970 CHEVROLET 
car, good tires. Rosalie Chitty.

38-tfc

ALL NEW FALL SHADES: For 
Beauty Products by Mary Kay, 
call Christine King, 806-847- 
2212. Eleven years experience 
as a Beauty Consultant. 36-4tp

WHEAT SEED FOR SALE: ONE 
year from certified. TAM 101 
and 105. Robert McPherson. 

_____________________________ ,35-8tc

MAKE US YOUR CULTIVATOR 
and Tillage Tool Headquarters. 
We have Graham-Hoeme, Ad
ams, Nichols, and IH—both in 
plain and hardfaced. Brown- 
McMurtry Implement, Silverton, 
Texas. 17-tfc

FOR SALE: TAM 101 and TAM 
105 Wheat Seed. Ray Teeple, 
847-2620. 25-tfc

FOR SALE: MAYTAG WASHERS 
and Dryers. Service and Parts. 
Fogerson Lumber & Supply. 

KIRBY SALES & SERVICE AU- 
thorized Dealer. Helen 
Strange, Silverton, Texas.

16-tfc
FOR SALE: TRASH BARRELS. 

Silverton Fire Department. 
Ask at Gity Hall. 31-tfnc 

SEE BROWN - McMURTRY FOR 
your International Electric Fen
ces, insulators and wire. 38-tfc 

MOORMAN'S FEEDS 
To better utilize your grazing, 

use Moorman 
Mineral and Protein 

It Pays To Figure Cost 
DONNIE MARTIN 
Silverton, Texas

MAC'S BACKHOE SERVICE
Call Harvey McJimsey 

Silverton, Texas

EGGS FOR SALE: CRAIG PAT- 
ton, 823-2446. 38-tfc

FOR SALE: 3y2 POUND FRY- 
ers, boxed and frozen in wa
ter. $2.00 each. Rhode Island 
Red pullets just started lay
ing; four to five dozen eggs 
per day. Will trade for any 
kind of gun. Five mother rab
bits seven to nine litters, $15 
a litter. One buck, $4.00. Fry
ers on foot, 3 to 31/2 pounds, 
$1.50 each. H. M. Cowell, 823- 
2205. 38-3tc

FRESH EGGS FOR SALE: 75c a 
dozen. 805 West Seventh, Mar
tha Cowell. 38-2tc

SAVE 20% ON MANUFACTUR- 
ers first quality steel build
ing. A ll sizes from $2.69 sq. ft. 
—up. Builders welcome. 1-800- 
821-7700 Ext. 803 or 417-736- 
2183. 37-2tp

MEED A V-BELT? BROWN-Mc 
Murtry Implement now has a 
good stock of V-Belts in the 
most needed sizes. 30-tfc

OLD SCRATCH CATTLE OIL 
ers: Sales, Service, Parts and 
Insecticides available through 
Henry T. Hamblen, Wayside, 
Texas. 806-764-3461. 27-tfc

IREFLAN AND OTHER FARM 
Chemicals competitively priced. 
Check with us first. Anhydrous 
Ammonia Liquid Blends Avail
able now. Lone Star Chemical, 
823-2376 or 652-2761. 7-tfc 

FOR SALE: WE ARE A DEALER 
for Sanitas Wallpaper. Prompt 
delivery. Sample books avail
able. Fogerson Lumber & Sup- 
ply. 34-tfc

_ Garage ja je _  _
GARAGE SALE SATURDAY 

9:00 a.m. Third house north 
Floydada turnoff. Furniture, 
Lamps, Appliances, Dishes, 
Children’s Clothes, Toys, etc.

38<ltp

ZORGER'S
Appliance Repair Service

Refrigerators Washers
Air Conditioners Dryers
Cent. Air & Heat Dishwashers

Electric and Gas Ranges

Silverton, Texas

Days 823-2412 
Night 823-2253

503 Commerce St.

Diamond Industrial Supply Co., Inc.
Phone Days 296-7418 -  Nights 293-1200 or 296-7828 

1014 Broadway 
Plainview, Texas

SKF BCh TIMKEN BOWER 
"We Appreciate Your Business More"

Chain U-Joints
Sprockets Oil Seats
V-Belts O-RJngs
Sheaves Wisconsin

d r . 0. R . M c I n t o s h
OPTOMETRIST

South Main Street Phone 983-3460
FLOYDADA, TEXAS

LET US HELP YOU 

WITH YOUR FERTILIZER

AND CHEMICAL NEEDSBRISCOE
C O O P E R A TIV E S

This Is Your Business - 
Use It!

Real Estate
FOR** SALE: LOTS 3-10-11-12, 

Block 132, Silverton, Texas. If 
seriously interested call col
lect 806-799-0603, or write Mrs. 
O. R. Cannon, 3414 33rd St., 
Lubbock, Texas 79410, or call 
Barbara Pigg in Silverton. 

______________________________ 38-2tc

HOUSE FOR SALE: THREE 
bedroom brick, two baths, 
large living room, den, utility 
room, kitchen and dining 
room. Almost new carpeting 
throughout and new drapes. 
Storage at back. Need to sell 
for health reasons. Please call 
for appointment, 823-2363. M. 
G. and Margie Moreland. 34-tfc

FOR SALE: BEN O  KING 
House at 202 Pulitzer. Contact 
L. B. Garvin, jr., 823-2235

THREE BEDROOM HOME FOR 
Sale: Three bathrooms, glas
sed-in patio, cellar, two-car 
garage, two lots. Includes ren
tal office building. 1106 Com
merce in Silverton. Call 823- 
2146 after 5:00 p.m. 24rtfc 

FOR SALE OR RENT: JONES 
Dept. Store Building. Contact 
John Will Nichols, Drawer CC, 
Tulia, Texas 79088. Call collect 
806/995-3575. 32-tfc

HOUSE FOR SALE": TWO BED- 
room, 1% bath, utility room, 
cellar. Garage. On corner lot. 
807 Loretta Street. Phone 823- 
2146.______________________19-tfc

FOR SALE: TWO ACRES WITH 
a two bedroom, one bath 
house, single garage; fruit 
trees. Perfect Retirement Spot. 
Singer Real Estate, 995-4371, 
Tulia, Texas. 19-t£c

SHEAR DELIGHT BEAUTY SA- 
lon is now taking appoint
ments Tuesdays through Fri
days. P t i o n e  823-2468 
Shirley Henderson. 44-tfc

BACKHOE SERVICE, IRRIGA- 
tion Leaks and Repairs. 823- 
2431, Silverton Metal Works.

16-tfc
LO CKN EY MEAT COMPANY 

Kill Days Monday through Friday 
CUSTOM PROCESSING

Half and Quarter cut, wrapped, 
frozen and fully guaranteed 

SAM & K E LL Y  FORTENBERRY  
652-3305

Corner of US 70 and 
Farm Road 378 South

OUR BUSINESS 
IS EXHAUSTING . . .

Custom Tailpipes for Pickups 
Cars, Tractors and Combines. 

Dual Exhaust a Specialty. 
DON'S M UFFLER SHOP 

123 W. Oainornia Street 
Floydada, Texas 983-2273
LET US DO YOUR HERBICIDE 

and Insecticide Spraying. We 
have two ground rigs and air
plane. Lone Star Chemical. 

MACKENZIE TRAILER PARK: 
Complete Hookups Available 
for Campers or Mobile Momes. 
Overnight, Weekly or Monthly 
Rates. V2 block north o f Floy
dada turnoff. Robert and 
Carlye Hill, owners. 34-tfc 

INSULATION INSTALLED AND 
guaranteed. Fire resistant. 
Marr Insulation Co.. 652-3593, 
Lockney, or call Flute Hutsell.

42-tfc
SAVINGS —  INSULATE YOUR 

own home (it’s easy) for sav
ings on energy and extra sav
ings on installation. 1,000 sq. 
ft. o f 6” insulation for only 
$. 70. Caprock Home Center, 
455-1193, Quitaque. 2-tfc

Services
FOR DISC ROLLING, CALL R. 

N. McDaniel. Have new roller.
_____________________________ 38-2tc
INTERESTED IN JOINING FED- 

erated doll dub? 6:30 Tuesday 
nights at Plainview. Call Billy 
Shugart, 296-6513, Plainview, 
after 6:00 o ’clock or Betty Bo- 
mar, 823-2116. 38-ltp

FREE FACIAL: JUST HAVE A 
Mary Kay Party. Call Teresa 
Reid, 847-2240. 36-4tc

WANT TO LOSE WEIGHT? Try 
TOTAL TABS and Chew Away 
a Pound a Day. Call Bemiece 
Wood, 823-2098 or 823-2486, or 
Twila Baldwin, 823-2151. 36-tfc 

SINGER SEWING MACHINES, 
Vacuum Cleaners, Smith Cor
ona Typewriters, Adding Ma
chines, Kirby Sales and Ser
vice. Buy here, service here. 
Call in Silverton 823-2333. Of
fice located at 620 Noel in 
Memphis. Here every two 
weeks on Thursdays. 21-tfc 

DRY CLEANING, LAUNDRY: 
Briscoe County News is the 
Silverton pick-up station for 
Tulia Steam Laundry. Clothes 
will be picked up and deliver
ed on Thursdays. 24-tfc

National 
Farmers Union 
Insurance 
Companies

GLEN LINDSEY

Life * Home * Business *
CROP/HAIL Auto

Blue Cross & Blue Shield
All Risk Crop Insurance

P. O. Box 754 — 605 Lone Star 
Silverton, Texas 79257

Off.: 806/823-2272 
Res.: 806/847-2557

Underground 
Plastic Irrigation 
Water and Gas 
Pipe Installed
SILVERTON  

M ETAL W ORKS
806-823-2431 or 

823-2173

FOR ALL YOUR 
L IF E  INSURANCE 
HOSPITALIZATION

NEEDS - USE 
and

SOUTHLAND U F E

Archie Castleberry
llth  and Washington 

Amarillo, Texas

I WILL BUY YOUR OLD, Worn-
out, or crippled Horses. Joe
Mack Breed, Tulia 995-4006.
Used Trailers. 38 4tp

Cards of Thanks
Silverton Youg Farmers want 

to express their appreciation to 
Harvey McJimsey for his time 
and the use of his machinery at 
the school playground.

We wish to thank each of you 
for the beautiful cards, prayers, 
delicious food, memorial contri
butions, and any act of kindness 
shown at the loss of our brother, 
Roy. He loved the people in Sil
verton, too.

May God bless you for your 
thoughtfulness.

Willene and Leo Comer 
and family

We would like to thank every
one for the prayers, visits and 
phone calls and the food that 
was brought to our house while 
my father was in the hospital 
and now that he’s at home.

Manuel and Olivia Aguilar
Eloy and Erma Reyna

We want to thank our many 
friends and neighbors for all the 
cards, food, phone calls, flowers, 
memorials, visits and kindness 
hown us when we lost Roy re
cently.

Brubs, ¡Betty and family

AH Pesticides - 
Wet or Dry

FOR ALL TYPES OF AERIAL SPRAYING S E E

FRANCIS SPRAYING SERVICE
ALVIE FRANCIS 
847-2523

TOMMY SHERMAN 
652-3436SCHOOL SUPPLIES-BRISCOE COUNTY NEWS

DEVJÄTH ïDUCE PREM
TO SAVE MONEY

BUREAU MEMBERS
FARM & RANG RS POUCH S


